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Dear Prayer Warriors,
We would like to share with you about a young man whose name is Pedro. Eric met him at his mother’s house one day just to ask him a question about a house that looked empty. As is Eric’s habit when he was leaving, he gave Pedro a Gospel tract and invited him to church. A week or so later Pedro came by our house and spoke to Eric asking for counseling. This young man has been involved in drugs, etc. They have had at least 4 counseling sessions. Pedro has not been to church yet but has promised to come. We covet your prayers for Pedro because he has not responded to the message of salvation. He appears not to comprehend it. Also pray for Eric that the Lord will give him the words that this young man needs to hear. This goes along with a chorus that we really like. “Lead me to some soul today oh, teach me Lord just what to say. Friends of mine are lost in sin and cannot find their way…” 
We have a need of a bigger vehicle. The one that we have is a 2002 Hyundai Accent. It has served us well but it is not sufficient for the ministry. If anyone could help us with this in part or whole it would be greatly appreciated. The approximate amount of money needed is $5,000.
Update on the current book that I am writing – It has been such a joy to know that what I write will be read by kids and parents that I have never met. It is book 1 of The Birth of Christ series for children. I am starting with Zacharias in Luke 1:5-25.  At this point I believe there will be 6 books in the series. I need a lot of prayer for this project as I write and do all that needs to be done to have a completed story/coloring book for kids with the Gospel message. Pray also for the parents and the children that they will be blessed and will grow in the Lord through these books. 
We appreciate your faithful prayers and support. I will be sending this same letter via snail mail to our supporters next week with donations noted. 
Blessings to you all,
Aunt Jane and sons, Bro. Eric and Bro. Timothy 
